(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil)

Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Email: georgepm244@aol.com Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com

AGENDA

MONDAY 20 APRIL 2015

- 1. MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES
- 2. PREVIOUS MINUTES
- 3. POLICE REPORT
- 4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
- 5. CORRESPONDENCE (Refer to list attached)
- 6. SOUTH LANARKSHIRE COUNCIL
 - 6.1 Roads
 - 6.2 Planning:
 - 6.3 Any other SLC issues.
- 7. HEALTH MATTERS
- 8. UTILITIES
 - 8.1 Water:
 - 8.2 Gas
 - 8.3 Electricity
- 9. TRANSPORT
- 10. REPORTS
 - 10.1 Elected Members
 - 10.2 Treasurer
 Balance & expenditure
- 11. FACEBOOK
 - 11.1 Facebook items
- 12. AOCB
 - 12.1 Up date from Hustings meeting

(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil)
Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Email: georgepm244@aol.com
Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com

MINUTES OF STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING - HELD ON; MONDAY 16th March 2015

Item							
1	MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES						
	In attendance			Apologies			
	G. Smith		G. Haddow	Cllr Holma	n		
	R. Freel	J. Hewart		1. 2. 1.1			
	S. Montgomery	R. Craig		J. Robb			
			the public were in attendar Chairman G. Smith welco		o the		
2	PREVIOUS MINUTES						
	Those present at meeting agreed the Minutes represented the meeting.						
3	POLICE REPORT						
	Community Police Constable Freel reported on crime in the village in the last month. There had been 62 reported incidents, which is down from the previous month again. Mixture of thefts from rural community including wheelie bin some road traffic incidents including sheep on road and reports of suspicious persons Constable Freel stated that if people see strangers or anything suspicious they should report it, police were also aware of up coming events like agricultural show, gala day and the hustings meeting planned for 10 th April.						
4	Business arising from	previous minutes		Palificiana			
	Will be dealt with through the agenda.						
5	CORRESPONDENCE						
MARIE AND AND TO AND	Secretary intimated that there was not much in relation to correspondence apart from road closure notifications which had been put on Facebook. And general information on the annual community council event.						
6	SOUTH LANARKSHIRE COUNCIL						
6.1	ROADS Lockhart Place, Boghall lane Hill Road and Well brae, manse road and Udston mill road were all raised as in need of repair and Cllrs present were asked to note same. Fly tipping was reported on Udston Mill road, Mrs Carmichael already reporting this to Environmental health Mr Patrick. The use of the back roads by lorries from Dun duff quarry was also raised. Upgrade of the cemetery road was also raised.						
6.2	PLANNING No matters arising Some discussion on Turbines around Brankston House and what planning permissions were available. CC advised that some of these applications had went to appeal. The pupil to house ratio was also discussed when it was stated that the figure was 30 houses equated to one pupil.				Sect.		
6.3	community council did of works. Around 150 t	orks were about to comr not have all the details. rees would be planted in A question on the Bands	mence in the parks however Cllr Cooper had the details In the park, it was thought s tand was raised however i	s of the schedule some would be			

(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil)
Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Email: georgepm244@aol.com
Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com

7	HEALTH MATTERS		
7.1	No matters arising. Hospital site was discussed with a letter being read out from the Health Board regarding the split between residential and retail and that the Health board were currently in discussions in relation to the land.		
8	UTILITIES		
	No matters arising		
9	TRANSPORT		
	Secretary reported that approval had been given by SPT to run the subsidised service that was withdrawn by Stonehouse Coaches last year however this was subject to companies being advised and start date would be June / July. When timetable was available it would be brought out at CC meeting it was reported that Whitelaw's coaches had won the contract		
10	REPORTS	r) =	
10.1	No matters arising	н	
10.2	Treasurer Reported that the current balance is £557.59		
11	FACEBOOK		
	Still continues to be used as a good medium for communicating to the village		
12	AOCB		
12.1	Tickets for hustings meeting were now available. Collect at the end of the meeting		
12.2	A meeting with Barratts and Mainsacre residents group was expected to take place this week		
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING The meeting closed at 8.45. The next meeting will be held at Lifestyles on Monday 20 th		
	April 2015 at 7.30pm.		

(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil)
Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Email: georgepm244@aol.com
Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com

CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED AND SENT OUT FROM 16-03-2015 to 20-04-2015

	CORRESPONDENCE INCOMING (LETTERS)	× .	
Date Received	Details	Action	
	Planning Applications from SLC	Circulated to members	
10 ⁻⁰⁴⁻²⁰¹⁵	Slc Planning : Notification of the outcome of the Local Plan determination by reporter. Refers to link to SLC website.		
	Copies of Clyde& Avon Valley Landscape partnership newsletter	Circulate at meeting	
7 ⁻⁰⁴⁻²⁰¹⁵	Bank statement	Pass to treasurer	
	CORRESPONDENCE OUTGOING (LETTERS)		
	CORRESPONDENCE EMAILS OUT AND IN		
12-04-2015	Email from chair to Hall manager regards complaint on coffee shop not being open after hustings meeting		
15-04-2015	Email from W Holman regards roads programme	circulated	
30-03-2015	Email from Vaslan regards training calendar events	circulated	
30-03-2015	Notification of temp road restrictions from Cllr Holman		
27-03-2015	Email from Cllr Dorman W Holman regards roads programme		
26-03-2015	Email from Cllr Dorman advising potholes in Lockhart Place are due to be repaired in the next financial year and Boghall Lane is being looked at.		
24-03-2015	Email from Cllr Dorman advising on child ratio to new build housing		